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This Was Not Your Average Railroad ! 
 

 
 

When you see a high ranking KCS executive, Paul Sippel, riding in the front of a railroad crew car 
containing a sign that says “No Caddies Allowed”, you know it’s something different. In 1950, some 
golfers at the Shreveport Country Club were tired of climbing a long hill between two of the last holes 
on the course. So – they got together and built a 200 ft. railroad to carry them !  
 

First, a 15 h.p. motor was purchased from naval supply and a reduction box was connected to the 
motor to increase the r.p.m. from 17.50 to 60. A five-eights inch endless cable was attached to a drum, 
connected to the motor and Oak wood was placed on the drum to reduce friction on the drum. The 
cable was attached to both ends of a regular railroad car, which seated 8 people. An automatic 
stopping device was installed similar to the safety precautions on an elevator. The car traveled on 
standard rails and had a control panel at each end of the track. The result was a private 200 ft. railway 
with a 25% grade ! 
 

Wallace McGuire was president of the golf course railroad and they had 16 vice-presidents in charge 
of various components, including Paul Sippel who was in charge of rolling stock. 
 

Now – can any of our readers tell your Newsletter Editor anything else about this “railroad” and 
how long it operated ?  
 

(Photographs provided through the courtesy of LSU Shreveport Noel Memorial Library Archives and 
Special Collections.) 
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A view of the 200 ft. railway and some thankful riders departing the car. 
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Upcoming Events   
 

August 17 Marshall Depot - 7 p.m. –“Saving Souls at the Shops: The Trinity Episcopal  
Mission at the Marshall Shops” – Dr. Mary Thompson Price 

August 20  RRVRHS meeting at the Glen – 7 p.m. – UP 844 video 
Sept. 17 RRVRHS Meeting at the Glen – 7 p.m. – Show and Tell 
Oct. 15, etc. Texas State RR “Day Out With Thomas” 
Oct. 16  RRVRHS Fish Fry and Business Meeting at Hangar 15  
Oct. 19  Marshall Depot – 7 p.m. - “The T&P Wreck of 1947” – Bob Vernon 
Nov. 6-7 Train Show at the Marshall Civic Center 
 

Next RRVRHS Meeting on August 20 at the Glen 
 

The meeting will be held on Friday, August 20 at 7 p.m. in the auditorium at the Glen Retirement 
Village, 403 East Flournoy Lucas Road. Please be on time for the beginning of the meeting so you 
won’t miss anything. A program will be presented. Thanks to Charles Devilbiss for preparing and 
presenting some interesting video at our July meeting! The Glen Retirement Village is located on the 
south side of Flournoy Lucas Road between Ellerbe Road and Youree Drive (Highway 1). For 
information or directions call Dave Bland at (318) 470-5933.  
 

UP 844 Video at August 20 Meeting 
 

One of our members, Joe Hedl, will show and narrate a great video he made of UP 844’s visit to East 
Texas. If you have any 844 photos to show, please bring them. 

 
“Show & Tell” at the September 17 Meeting  

 

We all have railroad artifacts, pictures, documents, etc. Be thinking about what you want to bring to our 
September meeting to show others and tell about it. 
 

Historic Jefferson Railway in Jefferson, Texas  
If you are interested in being trained as a relief engineer for 

the railway, call Gary Fox at (318) 631-9164 

 
Support Our Friends ! 

 

McNeill Street Pumping Station in Shreveport 
Take a tour and see the building that has been offered to the RRVRHS for a museum.  

Call (318) 221-3388 for hours and information 
 

Texas & Pacific Railway Museum at the Marshall Depot 
Call (903) 938-9495 for hours and information 

 
 

See Current and Previous Newsletters in COLOR at our website    
(Thanks to Tommy Crenshaw) 

www.rrvrhs.org 
 



 4 

The President’s Message – August 2010 
 

Hello Railfans: 
  

Dave tells me its time for another article for the newsletter. In the last 3 weeks we have been making 
progress with the museum building. We removed all of the steel windows, filled the space in the 
double brick wall and last weekend we installed 7 of the new windows. With only 4 more windows to 
go we should be finished replacing windows by next weekend. Helping out the last 3 weekends were 
Kelly Jo and Mark Brunettin, Jennifer, Gary, Paul and Mark’s friend Terry. Kelly Jo has furnished 
some good food for those of us that have been working. 
 
The electrician has finished mapping out the work that has to be done to the electric system, so I 
expect that will be our next project. After that the air conditioning system, floor and ceiling will be 
done to finish the building. Before we can open we will need to build a handicap ramp so that 
everyone can enjoy the museum. 
 
I talked to Larry Davis last week and he indicated that he would like to do a special program for the 
group. More on this at a later date. 
 
Next month, in September, we will have a “show and tell” so dig down in your goodies and bring 
something to share with the group. 
 
This month we will have a show on the UP 844 so plan to be there, it will be a good one. In October 
we will be having our fall banquet and fish fry at the Downtown Airport at Mark’s hangar. Please plan 
to be there and bring friends. There will be lots of good food and friends. 

   
Happy Railroading! 
Russell ����
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Shreveport, LA     
www.rrvrhs.org 

 
Russell Pedro – President          Dave Bland – Vice President 
Mark Brunettin  – Secretary          Bill Hasheider – Treasurer 

Dave Bland – Newsletter Editor – 797-8008 – DDBland@aol.com 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

It is time to pay your 2010 Annual Dues 
Please send a check or money order for $16.50 with this membership form to Bill Hasheider at  
6813 Despot Road, Shreveport, LA  71108 

 
Name ______________________________________________  

 
Address ____________________________________________ 

 
City_______________________________     State______________      Zip Code______ 


